
St peter’s C of E (A) Primary School             

 Half Term Newsletter
Wednesday 25th May 2022
Dear Parents

I hope you are all keeping safe and well and are enjoying the sunshine when it appears. Here are the updates from this last half term. 
Staffing

Mrs Smith will be retiring at the end of the summer term after 28 happy years at St Peter’s. We will be recruiting for her replacement and will keep you updated.  
Clubs  
Year 3 gardening club have planted leeks, garlic and strawberries and have really enjoyed working in the allotment. 

Football Since September the children have competed in the inner city league and secured third place. Well done to the team. They are also in the third round of the cup.
Netball The netball club continue to practise each week and have played two league games both of which they have won. They will play in the final in June. Well done to all the team.  

Parents Groups We have a teacher leading a parents group each Wednesday to improve their spoken and written English. It has been very well attended. 
Class News
Rainbow Class Pupils loved their visits to the Vinery Centre for soft play. They have been learning about the story of Jack and the Beanstalk and have enjoyed planting their own beans. 
Nursery Pupils have been learning about planet earth and looking after plants and nature. They have grown their own bean plants and done some wonderful paintings of them. They are waiting for their sunflowers to grow even taller too. 
Reception Children have enjoyed a trip to Hesketh Farm where they fed lambs, brushed guinea pigs and held baby chicks. They really enjoyed riding on the toy tractors too. They are now busy learning about minibeasts and looking for them outside. 
Year One Pupils visited Harlow Carr for their tree and leaf identification and had great fun in the tree house. They also walked around the local area looking at different types of houses as part of their geography topic about houses and homes. It was lovely to see the parents attending their assembly all about the gingerbread man. 
Year Two They have been learning about what animals need to survive and have attended a survival adventure day at Skelton Grange this week. They have also been planting vegetables and learning about the parts of a plant and what they need to grow. They had a visit to Compton Road library where author Richard O’Neill read to them and they met the artist Keira Martin. Pupils have tried really hard in their recent SATs tests too. 
Year Three Children have been reading the book Charlotte’s Web and explored the characters and plot. They visited Temple Newsam farm to learn all about the farm that features in the story. They made some great information leaflets all about spiders. 
Year Four We had a very successful dodgeball team from year 4 who won the tournament cup this year. Congratulations. Pupils have also had a session about puberty and body changes with a visitor from the nursing team. In RE the pupils have produced some excellent work about Pentecost, exploring the meaning, symbols and impact this had on Christianity. 
Year Five Children had a wonderful 3 day residential at Lineham Farm where they pushed their physical and mental skills to the limit in many different challenges. They also visited Compton Library and have joined and chosen books to borrow. Last week they welcomed pen pals from Ripon School for the day and showed them around, took part in challenges and completed some orienteering challenges. They have also attended a workshop with the Into University organisation where they learned about stereotyping. This week they will visit White Quarry farm to learn about farm life. 
Year Six Pupils have worked hard to prepare for their SATs this term and their attitude and determination has been excellent. They especially enjoyed the breakfast club hot sandwiches and buffet each morning. Last week they had a two day workshop run by the Tender Project where they explored making choices about friendships and what healthy friendships are. They presented their learning through drama and a presentation to years 4 and 5. The children recently attended a Tag Rugby tournament and received a bronze medal for coming third place. This week they have had a visit from Leeds United staff to run a workshop about positive choices. They will also have a visit from a nurse to recap on puberty and to learn about conception 
Attendance So far for this year our attendance is 96.9%.
All children who receive certificates each week will have their picture displayed in the entrance hall. Their achievements are also recorded in the gold book. Below is a list of achievers for this half term.
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Key Stage One
	Abigail Teweldeberhan
	Samuel Dawit
	Zack Basliel
	Joel Forkuo

	Maya Kucharska
	Elyana Frezgi
	Solomon Musie
	Gabriella Haftom

	Class 2
	Reception class
	Amarachi Anunobi
	Abanoub Luul

	Abigail Amaniel
	Class 1
	Sharon Paulos
	William Mortoti

	Heran Haile
	Naomi Hagos
	Lydia Weldeselasie
	


Key Stage Two

	
	

	Pearl Mfobin
Anya Redman-Poku
Clecia Pereira
Hermela Kesete
Betiel Teklit
Atal Wardak
Class 6
Class 3
Ebony-Rae Henry
Sosna Teklit
Seyi Olaniyi
Class 5
Lamiek Dasta
Yousef Ghafori
Ezekiel Achew
Isaac Samiel
Joshua Ankomah Serebour
Christian Khassay
Micaiah Hagos
Elana Simon
Dana Dereje
Rynad Ahmed
Mercy Amanuel
Hiyabel Mire
Anabella Achidi-Olivier
Tomas Kiflay
David Oke
Ike Alabi
Aisha Benjamin

Seth Solomon

Mussie Tekeste
Henos Kidane
Heavenn Kahssay
Chideraa  Ezeokoli-Echeme 


	


	Date
	Event

	Monday 6th June
	School re-opens

	Thursday 14th June
	9.00am Reception assembly 

	Thursday 16th June
	Sports sessions for yr. 1, 2 and 5

	Friday 17th June
	Sports sessions for yr. 3, 4 and 6

	Tuesday 21st June
	Yr 2 trip to Lotherton Hall 

	Thursday 23rd June
	Nursery closed all day- Meeting for NEW nursery parents

	Friday 24th June
	School Closed- Training Day

	Tuesday 28th June
	Class 2 trip to Filey

Class 6 Into University Workshop

	Wednesday 29th June
	Class 4 to Go Ape outdoor adventure

St Peter’s Day

1.30pm Reception new parents’ meeting

	Thursday 30th June
	D:Side visit to all classes 

	Friday 1st July
	D:Side visit to all classes

	Monday 11th July
	Class 4 Into University workshop 

	Wednesday 13th July
	1.15p.m. KS2 Summer Concert 

	Thursday 14th July
	6.30p.m. KS2 Summer Concert 

	Friday 15th July
	Children’s reports sent home

	Monday 18th July
	Sports Day 

	Tuesday 19th July
	KS1 Fun Day

	Wednesday 20th July
	KS2 Fun Day 

	Friday 22nd July
	School closed for the summer holiday

	Tuesday 6th September 
	School re-opens


Have a lovely half term break.
God bless. 

Mrs Holliday
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	

	
	



